
 

Kokopu School 

2020 
Term 3 
Dates 

 

23/07 WBHS Visit 

27/07 Reports 

28/07 WGHS Visit 

30/07 Parent In-
terviews 

05/08 BOT    
Meeting 

07/08 Te Horo 
Cross Coun-
try 

18/08 Kokopu 
Cross Coun-
try 

21/08 Teacher 
Only Day 

26/08 WPSSA 
Cross Coun-
try 

28/08 Daffodil 
Day 

31/08 Speech 
Comp 

01/09 Planting 
Day 

02/09 Gym Comp 

05/09 Quiz Night 

09/09 Wig 
Wednesday 

11/09 Country 
Meal 

15/09  Production 
Rehearsal  

16/09 Production 
Show 

17/09 Lions 
Speech 
Comp 

23/09 Northland 
Cross  
Country 

Haere Mai Whanau   

Kia ora koutou everyone. 

I hope you all had a good school holiday break. The students were full of interesting and 
exciting news from their holidays this morning. Many of the classrooms had extended 
sharing times about the flood last week. Our thoughts go out to our school families that 
have been affected by it. As a school, we have come through it well with no major damage 
unlike many other schools around Whangarei.                                                                           
We have a busy term coming up with lots of exciting activities for your children. Produc-
tion, cross-country, gymnastics, parent interviews, speeches and a planting day to name a 
few.                                                                                                                                                            
A special welcome to Tyler Wright and Slade Tuhiwai who started in room 1 today.            
Nga mihi nui                                                                                                                                              
Yaron Overeem                                                                                                                                       
Principal.                    

Ag Day 
Our Ag Day will be held on Saturday 17th October.  Now is the time to start thinking about 
committing to raising an animal to enter into our competition.  As of July 1st you can start rais-
ing an animal (calf, lamb or goat).   
The following criteria would require a form signed by the child's parent or guardian before 
attending our calf club and the Central Day event to declare and agree to adhere the fol-
lowing:- 
Calves must be born on your property and not mixed with calves that were not born on your 

property. 
Calves from different herds or farms must be transported to and from calf club separately and 

be kept at least 2 metres apart at all times. 
No sick calves may attend the event. 
Calves must be Nait registered with their Nait number supplied on the entry form. 
Calves, Pens and Trailers must be set up to maintain physical distancing of at least 2 meters. 
Calves to have access to separate individual food and water containers. 
Calves to wear a halter and be under control or tied up at all times. 
Separate entry and exit points to the parade area will be maintained.  
Child and calf must have a parent/adult to assist for the duration of judging (to ensure correct 

procedures are followed). 
Parent/Guardian cannot enter while knowingly being under any level of investigation by MPI for 

Mycoplasma Bovis. 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

Thursday 30th July 2.30pm to 6.00pm 

School will close at 2pm on Thursday 30th, so you will need to collect your child early or 
book them into After School Care please.  Your interview time booking can be made through our 
Skool Loop App.  Please see below on how to download this.  Once you are in the app, click on 
‘Interviews’ and choose your child's classroom and a time that is available with their teacher. 



Reminders 

Guitar Lessons 

On Monday for the juniors and Wednesday for the seniors.  Please bring your ukulele and guitars. 

Friday Sharing Assembly 

2.30pm every Friday.  All welcome. 

School Reports 

Children's reports will be sent home next Monday 27th July. 

Carpark 

Morning Drop Off and Afternoon Pick Up  

Thank you for your support with dropping off and picking up children at the gate during alert level 2.  This system worked 
very well and we would like to continue to have parents come to the gate to collect children when picking them up in the 
afternoon. This system keeps the children safe. We have had a couple of near misses in the carpark when children have 
run out when they see their parents or their parents call out to them.  We now have a teacher on duty at the gate to en-
sure children do not go into the carpark without adult supervision.  We also ask you not to use the teachers carpark at the 
top please, as there is no turning room and backing out is a problem.  Thank you for your co-operation. 

Kokopu School Policies and Procedures 

Schooldocs 

If parents/caregivers want to visit the website https://kokopu.schooldocs.co.nz/1893.htm to look over our 
school policies and procedures,  please see the following instructions:                                                              
Enter the username (kokopu) and password (0179).                                                                                           
Follow the link to the relevant policy as listed.                                                                                                 
If you don't have internet access, school office staff can provide you with printed copies of the policy and a 
review form. 

Collect Yummy Stickers 

)Æ ÙÏÕ ÂÕÙ Ȭ9ÕÍÍÙȭ ÂÒÁÎÄÅÄ ÆÒÕÉÔ ɉÓÏÌÄ ÁÔ .Å× 7ÏÒÌÄȟ 0ÁËȭÎȭ3ÁÖÅ ÁÎÄ 
&ÏÕÒ3ÑÕÁÒÅɊ ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÉÃËÅÒÓ ÏÒ ÂÁÇ ÌÁÂÅÌÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÃÁÎ ÅØȤ
ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÔÈÅÍ ÆÏÒ ÎÅ× ÓÐÏÒÔÓ ÅÑÕÉÐÍÅÎÔ ÅÁÃÈ ÙÅÁÒȢ   *ÕÓÔ ÓÅÎÄ ÔÈÅÍ 
ÁÌÏÎÇ ÓÔÕÃË ÏÎ Á ÐÉÅÃÅ ÏÆ ÐÁÐÅÒȟ ÐÒÅÆÅÒÁÂÌÙ ÉÎ ρππ ÌÏÔÓ ÁÎÄ ×Å ×ÉÌÌ 
ÓÅÎÄ ÔÈÅÍ ÉÎ ×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÄÕÅȢ  4ÈÁÎËÓȢ  

Gymnastics Coaching/Competition 

Our specialised coach from Active Attitude will start coaching all the children at school on 
Wednesdays for the next few weeks until our gymnastics competition, which will be held on 
Wednesday 2nd September here at school.   Please ensure they are dressed appropriately for 
training.  The competition will start at 1pm and everyone is welcome to come along to school and 
support the children. 

Whangarei Boys High School 

We are getting underway with enrolments for 2021. The open evening will be held on Thursday 30th July from 4.30pm.  

A WBHS school representative will visit Kokopu School this Thursday 23rd July to talk with our Year 8 boys at 9.30am. 
If you would like to come along and listen in, you are welcome.  Interviews will be held on Wednesday 19th and Thursday 20th 
August between 9:00am and 5:00pm. Catch up day for interviews will be held on Wednesday 4th November.  

                           Whangarei Girls High School                                                      

The enrolment Team will be visiting our school on Tuesday 28th July at 11am to give an hour long presentation to our Year 8 girls and 
hand out enrolment packs.  This presentation includes a slide show and a video as well as a talk by some of our current Year 9 students 
and teachers, followed by a Q & A session.  Whānau are encouraged to attend this presentation as well if they would like to.                
Enrolment Interviews                                                                                                                                                                                  
Parents/Caregivers are able to book an enrolment interview for their daughter here at WGHS, by contacting our school office and making 
a time. 



Te Horo Cross Country  -  Taniwha Challenge 

This interschool event on Friday 7th August will be hosted by Te Horo School and held at Pipiwai.  The event 
involves schools within our zone, Matarau, Purua Mangakahia, Motatau and Te Horo.  

We will need parents to help transport our children to this event.  We will leave Kokopu at 9am to be there 
by 9.30am for a 10am start. If we do not get enough transport we will have to hire a bus, so please let us 
know asap if you can help out.   

Permission can be given via our Skool Loop App under permissions and there you can indicate if you are 
able to help with transport.   

Everyone is welcome to come along and support the children.  There will be a food stall at the event.  Pre-
order hangi will be available for $10 each.  Email the office is you would like to order a hangi. 



After School Care Club  

In the Whanau Room  

If you would like to enroll your child/children in ASCC, 
please contact the office for an enrolment form.  This 
service is available from 3pm to 5.30pm Monday to Fri-
day.  It is OSCAR subsidised, so if you are eligible, you 
can apply to WINZ for a subsidy.  Forms are available at 
the school office.   The cost per session is $7.00.        
Session 1 runs from 3.00pm to 4.15pm and Session 2 
runs from 4.15pm to 5.30pm.  If you would like to enroll 
your child, forms are available at the school office.  If 
your child attends regularly and is having a day off from 
After School Care Club, please phone 
the school office to inform us.  Our   
ASCC leader is Indiana North.  

 

 

Playgroup  
On Tuesday morning from 9am to 11.30 a group of 
parents meet in the newly refurbished whanau room 
with their pre schoolers.  There is quite an array of 
equipment and the children are welcome to use the 
school grounds for play.  Everyone is welcome to join 
the group.  It is a wonderful way to get your child 
used to school before they start at 5 years old.   

If you would like any further information please con-
tact the school office or just turn up on the day. 

We would love some new children to come 
along and enjoy our lovely new space with 
us. 

Kokopu School  

921 Kokopu Road 
RD 9 
Whangarei 
0179 

Phone: 09 4346765 
E-mail: 
office@kokopu.school.nz 

Bible in Schools  
If you would like to opt in to 
bible lessons for your child/
children, just email the        
office and we will see that 
your child attends.  Bible 
lessons with Michelle 
Schraag are from 8.30am to 
9am fortnightly on Fridays.  
This term Bible Lessons will 
start on Friday 29th May. 

Stationery Accounts  

The Board of Trustees are happy to accept regular automatic payments throughout the school 
year.  All of last years debts should have been paid in full by now.     
If you need to have a chat about your account, please contact Vicki.      
 
We prefer payment by direct credit if you are able to please;                                                 
Kokopu School Board of Trustees  12-3099-0419154-01. 

2020 
Terms 

 

Term 1 05/02—
27/03 

Term 2 15/04—
03/07 

Term 3 20/07—
25/09 

Term 4 12/10—
11/12 


